
 

 

These are the minutes from the September 6, 2011 meeting of the Hanover Board of Health.  Present were 

John Dougherty – Board Member, Mrs. Lynn White – Board Member, Mr. Anthony Marino –Health Agent 

and Ms. Donna Tramontana – Administrative Assistant. 

 

Mr. Moran was absent 

Mrs. White moved for Mr. Dougherty to be chair for this meeting, Mr. Dougherty second, so voted. 

Having a quorum, Mr. Dougherty called the meeting to order at 6:40 p.m. 

 

New Business: 

1. Mrs. White moved to approve the August 23, 2011 minutes as written, Mr. Dougherty second, so voted.   

 

The certificate of appreciate for Subway was signed.  They were the first restaurant in Hanover to submit healthy 

menu offerings per the Board’s guidelines.   

 

Mrs. White gave a report regarding her meeting with the Selectmen to discuss the Board of Health’s policy on 

smoking near Town owned buildings.  She explained the Board had decided on banning smoking within 25 feet of 

exits/entrances and windows of all Town owned buildings and they did not support having a smoking area.  She 

advised them that the Board of Health’s concerns are health related and based their decision on that. 

 

Mrs. White moved the Board vote to approve the letter of understanding dated September 6, 2011 regarding smoking 

around Town owned buildings, Mr. Dougherty second, so voted. 

 

Mr. Marino gave his update:    

 An inquiry had been made regarding laser tattoo removal.  Mr. Marino will contact Mr. Sellers, from the 

Department of Public Health, regarding this potential business. 

 He is going to file in Housing Court regarding Mr. Harold Watt’s property on Washington Street.  Mr. 

Watt’s had received several registered letters, in a 3 year period, regarding violations of 105CMR 410.00 on 

his property.  Mrs. White moved to authorize Mr. Marino to take action under 105CMR 410.00, Minimum 

Standards of Fitness for Human Habitation, and take appropriate action with the Brockton Housing Court, to 

keep the Board updated and seek further approval from the Board when necessary, Mr. Dougherty second, so 

voted. 

 The property on Washington Street behind JC Dairy has been foreclosed on.  The Conservation Office will 

be in touch with the bank regarding soil testing the dirt pile on the property. 

 The next DEA unwanted prescription drug drop off day is scheduled for Saturday, October 29, 2011at the 

Senior Center. 

 

Plans: 
53 Cape Code Lane – Approved as submitted 

 

Permits and Licenses signed 

 

Mrs. White moved to adjourn, Mr. Dougherty second, so voted unanimously.  Meeting adjourned at 7:43 p.m. 

 


